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Star Clubs 
 

8 Star 
Laurie Sunrise Beach 
Mountain View 
Springfield Southeast 
Springfield Sunrise 
Thayer-Mammoth Springs 
 

7 Star 
Belton-Raymore 
Branson-Hollister 
Columbia South 
Columbia Sunrise SW 
 

6 Star 
Columbia 
Columbia Metro 
Jefferson City Evening 
Rolla Breakfast 
Springfield North 
 

5 Star 
Clinton 
Fayette 
Harrisonville 
Jefferson City Breakfast 
 

4 Star 
Fulton 
Springfield 
Springfield Metro 
Willow Springs 
 

3 Star 
Bolivar 
Branson Daybreakers 
Marshall 
Marshfield 
Nixa 
Pulaski Country 
Rolla 
 

   2 Star 
Butler 
Jefferson City 
Jefferson City West 
Warrensburg 
Warrensburg Early Bird 
 

1 Star 
Boonville 
Columbia Northwest  
Lake Ozark Daybreak 
Table Rock L-Branson W 
 

Foundation 

Committee 
 

Steve Dulle 
District Governor 
 

Mark Pearce 
Assistant Regional Rotary 
Foundation Coordinator 
 

Raymond Plue 
Dis tric t Ro tary 
Fo und atio n Chair  

 
Susan Hart 
District Grants 
Subcommittee Chair 
 

Melissa Davis 
District Simplified  
Grants Chair 
 

Jim Libey 
Annual Fund 
 

Reg Turnbull 
Endowment 
 

Mary Lou Martin 
Paul Harris Society 
Coordinator 
 

Keith McLaughlin 
Grants Treasurer 
 

Ted Groshong 
Polio Plus 
 

Melvin Platt 
Scholarships 
 

Brad Bodenhausen 
Group Study Exchange 
 

Bob Smith 
Vocational Training Team 
 

Joe Beltz 
TRF Funding Coordinator 

 

100 Percent Paul Harris Fellow Clubs 
 Jefferson City Evening 

 Clinton 

 Willow Springs 

 Columbia South 

 Branson Daybreakers 

 Mountain View 

 Columbia 
_________________________________________________ 

 

Got Rotary Direct? 
 

District 6080 Rotarians enrolling in Rotary 

Direct for the first time will receive a 1:1 match of their 
first year’s contribution; match will be with foundation 
recognition points.   

This offer is in effect only for the Rotary year 
2015-2016.  The minimum match available is $100.  
Contributions of $85/month, $250/quarter or $1,000 
annually will make the individual eligible for 
membership in the Paul Harris Society. 

Enroll online, by mail, phone or fax.  The 
enrollment form is found later in this newsletter. 

To receive matching points, please mail or 
email a copy of the submitted form to: DRFC Raymond 
E. Plue, 2805 Butternut Ct., Columbia, MO 65201, 
plue-r@socket.net.  For your security please black-out 
all but the last 4 digits of your credit/debit card and also 
the CVN. 

Gift designation is suggested to be: Annual 
Fund-SHARE; one-half of your contribution is returned 
to District 6080 three years hence. 
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How Are We Doing?  Top 5 
Annual Fund per capita 

 Springfield Sunrise                         $151 

 Warrensburg Early-Bird                 $150 

 Laurie-Sunrise Beach                     $ 89 

 Centralia                                         $ 75 

 Springfield Southeast                     $ 54 

A Star Club is one that achieves $100 per capita 

Annual Fund giving during a Rotary year.  

Congratulations Springfield Sunrise and Warrensburg 

Early-Bird on early achievement of that recognition. 

 

Rotary Scholar Report 

From Jenna Teter Guillen 
                     After a 14-hour flight straight from 

     Los Angeles, California, to Sydney,

     Australia and another hour flight to 
    the capitol city of Canberra, Sergio 

     (my husband) and I arrived exhausted, 

     but excited to meet several members  

     of the Rotary Club of Woden   

Daybreak and spend day one in our  

new home. 

 

Canberra is cold, significantly colder than the 

rest of the nation, and one of the first things we noticed 

as the heaters in our new apartment had not been turned 

on in one month.   

The city is similar to Washington D.C. as it is 

designed with the capitol building in the center and 

several important national monuments, such as the War 

Memorial and High Court of Australia (Supreme Court), 

directly in line, creating a “mall” and a Capitol Hill 
environment.   

The members of the Rotary Club at Woden 

Daybreak have been most hospitable in helping us adapt 

to Australia by advising us on the bus system, Aussie 

dialect and slang, and how to best fit in with the culture.  

Although the same language is spoken in 

Australia, there are significant differences, such as food, 

meanings of words, and cultural norms.  Coffee shops 

are located on every corner of every street and each 

carries its own uniqueness.  Australians drink coffee 

religiously, one of my favorite aspects of Australia.   

The club ushered me right into involvement as I 

gave my first presentation on July 24, introducing 

myself, explaining my studies and what I hope to 

accomplish in the future.    

Several conferences in September and October 

have already asked me to do a presentation and other 

clubs in the surrounding areas have reached out with 

similar requests.  I often feel overwhelmed by their 

desire to hear me speak!  It is truly an honor to carry out 

this opportunity.   

 My first day of graduate school at the Australian 

National University was all that I expected and not at the 

same time.  As the only American in the course, often I 

had to ask for clarification of different legal terms which 

have entirely different meanings in the U.S. than in 

Australia.   

Because the courses are intensives, meaning 

they meet all day for three to five days, I was forced to 

learn the Australian legal and political system instantly.  

At this point in my studies, much of my time is 

dedicated to accomplishing the online assessments that 

are due every week for four weeks after the intensives 

finish.   

Several opportunities have arisen to work 

alongside law professors in their research, which I am 

hoping to take full advantage of.  My husband, Sergio, is 

a brave man to come with me to Australia and take a 

chance on the opportunities here, but it has paid off as 

he was offered a full-time job with a global technology 

company called RICOH this week!   

All in all, the first month as a Rotary scholar in 

Australia has been adventurous, but I know more 

adventure still waits.   
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Global 
Scholarship 

 
	
  

Global	
  Scholarship	
  Application	
  

Timeline	
  

• Peace and Conflict          

Prevention/Resolution 

• Water and Sanitation 

• Basic Education and Literacy 

• Disease Prevention and Treatment 

• Maternal and Child Health 

• Economic and Community 

Development 

District 6080 will select one qualified candidate 
to be recommended to The Rotary Foundation 
for approval.  Once an applicant has been 
selected by the District Scholarship Committee, 
he/she will immediately seek admission for 
graduate study at an institution of choice.  

After admission has been obtained, a letter of 
admission and a proposed course of study must 
be sent to the Chair of the District Scholarship 
Committee for submission to The Rotary 
Foundation, along with the candidate’s 
application for review and possible approval for 
funding.  Please note that funding is not granted 
until the candidate’s scholarship application has 
been approved by The Rotary Foundation. 

For further information, 

contact Melvin Platt at 

mplatt.rotary@gmail.com 

573/ 445-3371 (home) 

573/ 356-1273 (cell) 

	
  

Rotarians	
  recruit	
  scholarship	
  

applicants	
  

March	
  through	
  

October	
  23,	
  

2015	
  

Application	
  deadline	
   October	
  23,	
  2015	
  

Clubs	
  interview	
  applicants	
  

and	
  make	
  a	
  recommendation	
  
November	
  3,	
  2015	
  

District	
  interviews	
  and	
  

selects	
  an	
  applicant	
  

November	
  14,	
  

2015	
  

Scholarship	
  candidate	
  seeks	
  

admission	
  at	
  institution	
  of	
  

choice	
  

November	
  15	
  

through	
  February	
  

2016	
  

District	
  submits	
  candidate’s	
  

application	
  with	
  letter	
  of	
  

admission	
  to	
  the	
  Rotary	
  

Foundation	
  for	
  possible	
  

approval	
  

No	
  later	
  than	
  

March	
  1,	
  2016	
  

	
  

for	
  2016-­‐17	
  



	
  	
  

 

 

District 6080 will offer one Global Scholarship to a 
qualified applicant for the 2015-16 academic year.  
District Designated Funds will be matched by the 
World Fund of the Rotary Foundation to provide a 
scholarship award of $30,000.00 to support 
graduate-level study abroad for one year.  That 
study must focus directly on one or more of the 
following six focus areas adopted by The Rotary 
Foundation: 

• Peace & Conflict Prevention/Resolution 

• Water and Sanitation 

• Basic Education and Literacy 

• Disease Prevention and Treatment 

• Maternal and Child Health 

• Economic and Community Development 

The Rotary Foundation fully intends these 
scholarships to have sustainable and high-impact 
outcomes in these focus areas:  
http://www.rotary.org/Rldocuments/en_pdf/fv_ar
ea_of_focus_policy_statements_en.pdf . 

General Scholarship  
Highlights & Qualifications 

 
• Applicants must complete a Global Grant 

Scholarship application, which is available at 
Rotary6080.org, and submit it to a local Rotary 
Club where he/she has a legal residency or is 
his/her place of employment or current college 
enrollment. 

• Scholarship study must take place in a foreign 
country. 

 

• The scholar must be studying within one of the 
six areas of focus established by the Rotary 
Foundation (see above). 

 

• The academic program must be at the graduate 
level. 
 

• The scholar must demonstrate that he/she has 
already been accepted for study at the desired 
university abroad before District 6080 can 
submit the required Global Grant  Scholarship 
application to The Rotary Foundation for 
consideration. 

 

• The applicant must complete a district 
authorized Rotary orientation seminar prior to 
departure for scholarship study. 

 

• The scholar must begin his/her academic 
program by the approved 2015 academic date. 

 

• The scholar may NOT be (1) a Rotarian; (2) an 
employee of a club, district or other Rotary 
entity, or of Rotary International; (3) the 
spouse, a lineal descendant (child or 
grandparent by blood) of any person in the 
foregoing two categories. 

 

• The scholar must live in the immediate vicinity 
of the approved study institution in the host 
district so that he/she can participate in the 
Rotary club and district activities of the home 
district. 

 

EMILY VOSS 
Columbia, MO 

Global Scholar, 2015-16 
London School of Economics 

Anthropology & Developmental 
Studies 

JENNA TETER 
Fulton, MO 

Global Scholar, 2014-15 
Australian National University 

International Relations 



 Yes! I will enroll in Rotary Direct.

Name ____________________________________________________

Rotary membership ID ______________________________________

Club name ________________________________________________

Club number ______________________________________________

Billing address _____________________________________________

City ___________________________ State/Province _____________

Postal code _________________________  Country _____________

Phone ____________________________________________________

Email _____________________________________________________

Gift designation (choose one)

 Annual Fund-SHARE  PolioPlus Fund  Other __________

Recurring gift amount (minimum US$10)

 $25  $85  $100  $250  $1,000  Other ______

Currency (if not US$) ________________________________________

Frequency

 Monthly  Quarterly  Annually (specify month) ___________

Credit or debit card

 Visa  MasterCard  AmEx  Discover

Card number  

Expiration  /        CVN 

Signature _________________________________________________

Contributions are tax deductible where allowed by law.

Rotary Direct
Rotary’s recurring giving program

Doing good  
just got easier!
Enroll online at www.rotary.org/contribute

Mail:  Rotary Direct FD420  
Rotary International  
One Rotary Center  
1560 Sherman Avenue  
Evanston, IL 60201-3698 USA

Email: rotarydirect@rotary.org 
Fax: +1-847-556-2160
Phone: +1-866-976-8279

Please call or email to modify your existing  
Rotary Direct contributions.

Efficient. 

Contributions go directly to The Rotary Foundation, 

resulting in faster processing and achievement of your club 

and personal charitable goals.

Convenient. 

Minimize work for you and your club’s leadership by setting 

your own schedule of contributions that count toward 

Paul Harris Fellow, Paul Harris Society, and Major Donor 

recognition, as well as your club recognition banners.

Secure. 

 It’s the safest and most secure way to contribute to  

The Rotary Foundation.

THE ROTARY FOUNDATION

Rotary Direct saves...
✔ Time — Sign up once to give continuous support

✔  Money — Lower administration costs means more 

money for programs

✔  Lives — Give to The Rotary Foundation to do good in 

the world

EN—(712)

 M M Y Y Y Y

Scan to contribute

✂

www.rotary.org/contribute
mailto:rotarydirect%40rotary.org?subject=
http://www.rotary.org/en/contribute
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